



To:

Presidents and Secretaries of National Aeroclubs (NACs)

Subject: Delegation to FAI Rotorcraft Commission (CIG) Plenary Meeting

Dear Nac Representatives,

We kindly request that you <u>urgently confirm and nominate your delegates</u> to the CIG Plenary Meeting. Having an updated and active list of delegates is essential to ensure that all nations' voices are heard and that we can collectively shape the future of our sport.

Furthermore, we expect that your delegates prepare and submit reports on the activities of your national rotorcraft commission for the past year. These reports should include:

- A summary of rotorcraft activities, trainings, competitions in your country during 2024.
 - Achievements and challenges faced by your rotorcraft community.
- Plans and initiatives for 2025 and the years ahead to support the development and promotion of helicopter sports.

These contributions will form the foundation for discussions during the Plenary Meeting, enabling us to share best practices, address challenges, and work together toward a stronger future for rotorcraft sports globally.

The commitment of each NAC to this process is critical. By ensuring the participation of your delegates and providing the requested reports, you play an integral role in safeguarding and advancing the legacy of rotorcraft activities within FAI.

On behalf of the FAI Rotorcraft Commission (CIG), I am reaching out to emphasize the importance of your engagement in the upcoming CIG Plenary Meeting. Your active participation and support are vital for the continued growth and survival of rotorcraft sports, a discipline that embodies the innovation, skill, and passion of our aviation community.

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or require further information. Thank you for your continued support and dedication to the air sports. I look forward to working with you and your delegates to achieve our shared goals.

Yours sincerely,

Serafina Ogończyk-Mąkowska

President FAI CIG